# VILLAGE OF FARMERSVILLE Minutes of Village Council Meeting April 8, 2019

The Farmersville Village Council met in regular session on April 8, 2019, in the Village of Farmersville Council Chambers at 117 E. Walnut St. Mayor Weller called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm; Mayor Weller led the group in prayer; the Pledge of Allegiance was recited and followed by a roll call.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Mr. Holderman, Mr. Craig, Mr. Lamb, Mr. Dowden

EMPLOYEES: Chris Edds and Amy Schenck

OTHER IN ATTENDANCE: Chief Schade, Mike Dornbusch and Ryan Brunk.

Mr. Holderman moved, Mr. Dowden seconded to approve the minutes of March 25, 2019. Roll Call: Mr. Craig: yes Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Mr. Lamb: abstain. Motion passed.

Mr. Dowden moved, Mr. Holderman seconded to approve the bills for this payment period 68-85-2019 and warrant no 34552-34577 totaling \$31,446.79. Roll Call: Mr. Craig: yes, Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Mr. Lamb: yes. Motion Passed

## POLICE CHIEF REPORT:

Chief Schade stated that he is not for or against the golf carts and UTV's. He stated that he has no speed concerns for the golf carts but that speed may be an issue for the UTV's. He expressed his concern about the limited visibility at the intersections. He reminded everyone that the driver must have an operator's license to operate a golf cart or UTV. The group discussed allowing both or neither and discussed the pros and cons of both. Mr. Brunk will send out additional information to all of the Council members for their consideration.

Chief Schade discussed the potentially utilizing the sewer plant property as a gun range for the police department. The group discussed the specifications for the range and Chief Schade will send out a layout plan. The range will be insured through OTARMA.

Mr. Lamb moved, Mr. Holderman seconded to accept the Police Department's request to build a gun range on the sewer plant property. Roll Call: Mr. Holderman: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes, Mr. Lamb: yes, Mr. Craig: yes. Motion Passed

#### LAW DIRECTOR COMMENTS:

Mr. Brunk reported that the easements for the Hemple Road Project have been recorded.

# PLANNING AND SERVICE COMMITTES REPORT:

The Planning and Service Committees met and discussed the pros and cons of allowing golf carts and UTV's to be operated on Village streets. The committees also discussed the Code Red contract. The bill is overdue but was never presented for payment. The committees discussed and decided not to renew the contract. The Fiscal Officer will pay the overdue bill and a letter canceling the contract will be sent. The committees discussed the Well #3 project; the original estimate was approximately \$130,000 but the revised estimate is closer to \$175,000. Mr. Edds discussed getting an extension on the project and pushing it back until 2020-2021 and applying for a no interest loan through the EPA.

## MAYORS COMMENTS:

Mayor Weller reported that Slifers Church is celebrating their 200th anniversary; they have requested a proclamation.

## ADMINISTRATOR'S REPORT:

Mr. Edds reviewed the written report of the activities from March 25 through April 8, 2019.

- Read meters.
- Issue permits.
- Check possible zoning violation on Center St.

- Cold patch roadways.
- Backwash water plant.
- Review Code Red contract and forward onto Mr. Brunk.
- Contact Hemple Rd resident in regards to Hemple Rd Phase 3.
- Sewer dig on Walnut St. by independent contractor hired by home owner. Dig crews struck 3/4" water line while in the process of excavating sanitary lateral. Assisted crews in the repair of the water line and made sure nothing else was to be hit.
- Set up backup operator for the water and sewer plant in the absence of Mr. Morgan while he was on vacation
- Check for potential leak of residence on Meadowgate. Found running toilet to be the culprit.
- Locates.
- Contact EPA in regards to well #3 project. We will be able to defer this project until 2021, but we will begin to break ground in 2020. I'm currently seeking grant funding to cover the cost of this project. The initial projection of cost for this project came in at \$130,000. After further investigation and planning, we are looking close to \$175,000.
- Met with resident on Jackson St in regards to fence placement.
- Contact Choice One Engineering in regards to Hemple Rd Phase 3.
- Drain pool in preparation of pressure washing.
- Pressure wash pool. This was a 2 day event to complete.
- Manning Rd lift station became inoperable on Thursday April 4<sup>th</sup>. After troubleshooting, found a mouse had chewed through float level wiring which caused a dead short. I repaired wiring and was able to place the lift station back in service.
- Dirt work on Broadway St from plow damage.
- Repair fence on Dallas St.
- Repair bridge washout at the waste water treatment plant.
- Waste sludge.
- CBOD's at WWTP.
- Check potential water leak on N Taylor St.
- Weekend Checks.
- Clean office.
- Prep for Council.
- Check for possible cable line that was struck at Ashland Farms Lift Station. Spectrum was called for repair.
- Daily duties at water and waste water plants.
- Replace playground slide at Joint park.

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

The group discussed the Five Rivers Health Center, it will be located in a modular home.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

Mr. Craig asked Mr. Edds to flush the hydrant where it dead ends; Mr. Edds reported that the flushing is scheduled for the end of the month.

All formal actions of the Council and relating to the adoption of resolutions and/or motions passed at this meeting were adopted in a meeting open to the public, in compliance with the law, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised Code.

#### ADJOURN:

Moved by Mr. Holderman and seconded by Mr. Lamb to adjourn the Council Meeting at 8:04 pm. Roll Call: Mr. Craig yes, Mr. Lamb: yes, Mr. Dowden: yes and Mr. Holderman: yes. Motion Passed.

Attest:

Amy Schenck. Fiscal Officer

Cay E ildle Daryl Weller, Mayor